




A Message from Father Jim . . . 
 

Already we find ourselves into the month of August.  I know many of you are like me asking, “Where has 
the summer gone?”  I hope that the remaining weeks of this beautiful season offer a time of rest and re-
laxation for all of us as we prepare for the autumn time, which brings much more activity to our lives.  St. 
Francis of Assisi would often suggest that if we want to know and experience God in our lives a good 
way to do this is by taking time to look around at the beauty of creation.  Hopefully we still have time for 
a walk on a summer evening, a cookout in the backyard, a swim at the pool, fishing on a quiet lake, a hike 
in the forest, camping in the great outdoors – all ways to know and experience the goodness of God.  
Let’s enjoy it while we can! 
 

God bless you always! 
Father Jim Volkert  

 

K of C Food For Families Collection 
Our Knights of Columbus Monsignor 
Heim Council, in conjunction with 
Love Inc. is now collecting filled gro-
cery bags before masses the week-
ends of August 8th and the 15th.  

Divorce Support Group at St. Mary Parish 

K of C Schwan’s Fundraiser Order by 9/14 
Our Knights of Columbus Monsignor Joseph Heim 
Council has partnered with Schwan’s Home Deliv-
ery for a fundraiser. Over 350 delicious foods can 
be delivered to your door with 20% of product and 
40% of eGift Card sales to benefit St. Mary Parish 
when you use Campaign ID 21463. 
 
 

In addition, Schwan’s will contribute 5% of all orders 
to our organization for the rest of the year! 

Mass Time Assistance 
Wheelchair available  in the closet of the Good 
Shepherd Chapel that is for your use if you need 
assistance getting in to or out of Church. 

The second group of 12 sessions for the Divorce 
Support Group will begin on Sept 14th, 6:30 pm in 
the St. Sebastian room.   This is the final 6 of 12 
sessions.  If you attended last spring, these ses-
sions are for you!  If you did not attend those ses-
sions, but would like to sign up for the new cycle in 
the spring of 2016, please contact Cheryl Theigs for 
details.  763-1500 x507. 

Order by Phone:  1-855-870-7208  
              and provide Campaign ID:  21463 

Order Online: 
1. Visit Schwans-Cares.com 
    and click  “Find a  
    Campaign”.  Enter  
    Campaign ID: 21463.  
2. Click the “Support Now”  
    and shop! 

Father, in the power of the Spirit, you send us forth 
to build up your kingdom.  I pray especially for those 
whom you are calling to serve the church as priests, 

deacons, sisters and brothers.  Help them to hear 
and answer your call to discipleship.  Amen. 

Catholic Herald Newspaper 
You should be in pictures!  Catholic Herald Family 
is looking for cover families! Start collecting those 
adorable photos of the children and families in 
your life and enter them in Catholic Herald Fam-
ily’s 2015 cover photo contest. Photo entries will 
be accepted until Friday, Sept. 4 and should be 
sent to Catholic Herald, 3501 South Lake Drive 
PO Box 070912, Milwaukee, WI 53207-0912  

Burlington Senior Center Information 

Anyone interested in receiving the Burlington Senior 
Center quarterly newsletter may call to ask for 
it.  763-2854. There is an abundance of valuable 
information given.   



 

God Bless Our Troops 
Please pray for the safety of all military personnel 
who are serving our country, especially the following 
parishioners, relatives or friends of our parish 

Caroline, Bill & Peter 
Coppernoll 

Jim & Beth Graves, 
U.S. Air Force, 

James Graves,  
   U.S. Air Force, 
Cpl. Benjamin Hall,   
Cpl. Robert J. Hintz, 

U.S. Marine Corps 
Steven Kojis, 
    U.S. Air Force 
Sgt. Chris Betances 

LeBlanc, U.S. Army 
Kyle Kresken, U.S.  
   Army ElPaso, TX  

Toby May,  Spc. Army 
    National Guard 
Gregory A. Roberts, 

U.S. Army 
Devon J. Seitz, U.S.  
    Navy 
Staff Sergeant Kyle 

Smith, U.S. Air Force 
Jacob A. Thorpe,       

Private, US Marine 
Corp, Infantry 

Sergeant Brandon  
    Wiskes, U.S. Marines 
Corporal Dustin Wiskes, 

U.S. Marines 

 Rosary Novena August 15 through Oct. 7th 

  

You’re Invited To…    Meet our caring staff!   
Tour our building and classrooms!  See how 
much we value early childhood education! 

 is for registration! 

R.S.V.P. to register & schedule your tour!  Contact 
  Carrie Kysely  262.763.1501 or  ckysely@stmb.org 

2015-2016 School Year  
openings available  
in the following programs: 
 4K - 5 Days 
 4 Year Program - 3 Days 
 3 Year Program - 2, 3, or 5 Days 
 2.5 Year Program - 2 or 3 Days 
 Preschool & Grade School Before  
     AND After Care (Extended Care) 

Attention Volunteers-Certification Needed 
We are hosting a Safe Guarding All God’s Family 
Session on August 13th in Topper Hall from 6:00-
9:00 PM Facilitator: Dave Wieters. Contact Person: 
Sue Vrzan at 262-763-1504 orsvrzan@stmb.org 

Announcements After Mass:  The deadline for  
pulpit announcements is Noon on Fridays.  Send 
requests to  ssmith@stmb.org so they may be ap-
proved by Father Jim.    

 

 eligious  ducation  rogram 

 Cantor Program 
High School Age Students 

St. Mary Parish is organizing a High School Can-
tor Program.  If you love to sing liturgical music 
and have previous singing experience and would 
like to become a cantor, please contact Sue Sny-
der at 763-1500 ext. 405. 

Wedding Banns   
  III  Jose Albiter/Maria Elena Ocampo 
   II  Kelsey Wehner/Anthony Porcaro Historic 2015 National 54 Day Rosary Novena: This 

is a Message of Hope in response to the spiritual 
crisis in our culture and nation. Join people across 
America praying the rosary for 54 straight days for 
the Novena Intentions. Pray individually or as a fam-
ily; in your home or as part of your parish commu-
nity. Primary Novena Intention: “For the Family & 
Marriage” including for peace, human life and reli-
gious freedom. Visit the website for more information 
www.54days.org.  A Hearts United Campaign of the 
Rosary Evangelization Apostolate.  

Local Catholic Radio  WSFI 88.5 FM 

Please Call Us   If you are at the hospital, 
shut-in, or homebound and would like Communion, 
please call 763-1500.   

Religious Education forms are due by August 
26.  Forms are available online, at the rectory or 
in the back of church. Forms received before 
that date will earn 5 festival tickets per fam-
ily.  Any child must attend first grade before join-
ing the second grade for First Communion. 

 
HELP WANTED:  (1)  We will need a second 
grade teacher this year.  (2)  We will also need 
someone to conduct the Liturgy of the Word for 
Children Kindergarten through 3rd grade, during 
the 10:30 Mass beginning September 20 through 
the middle of May.  Please give this careful con-
sideration, and if interested please call Margie 
Robers at 763-1505, 661-9125  or e-mail 
mrobers@stmb.org.  

In Loving Memory 

We wish to extend our sympathy to the family and 
friends of  Helen Barnard.  May her soul and the 

souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy 
of God, rest in peace.  Amen. 

Please pray for the health and safety of our brothers and 
sisters at our twinning parish St. Joseph in Uganda. 



 

  
 

The Fall Festival has a new event this year. The committee 
is excited about this new offering. We hope you are too! A 
Wine and Cheese Tasting event will take place in Topper 
Hall on Saturday, September 12th. The program starts 
at 5:30. Six wines and six cheeses will be featured.  
A knowledgeable presenter will lead the tasting. 
  
Due to the newness of this event, only 60 tickets are avail-
able. Each ticket is $25. Tickets go on sale Monday, August 
10th. Tickets can be purchased at the Rectory or at Goose-
berries. 
  
Plans are under way for a special evening. It is sure to be a 
unique opportunity for those who are able to attend. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
If you or someone you know are able to 
donate items to the SILENT AUCTION, 
please do so now.  Items may be dropped 
off at the Parish Office. Thank you. 

Kathleen and Stephen Abernethy, Ervin Baumeister, Shirley Meyer, James and Mary Miller, Daniel and 
Imelda Ostrenga, James and Louise Spiegelhoff, William and Mary Alyce Wehner. 

We are grateful to the following donors for our Fall Festival: 

 

 DONATIONS NEEDED 

Please use the form on 
the right to make a       
donation to help us     

cover festival expenses. 

Enclosed is my donation 
 in the amount of: 
 
 
Please use it for the following: 
 
 
Donation was received from: 
Name: 

 
 

Address: 
 
 

 
 

 
Festival Representative 
Signature/Date: 

                        Total  Donation 
    Item            Cost    Amount 
Concessions   $500      $10 
Games             1000      $25 
General Admin. 500      $25 
1/2Barrel Beer 1000      $50 
Non-alcoholic  
   Beverages     450      $10 
Publicity 1000      $25 
Table Rental   300      $10 
Tent Rental     1000      $50 
Television          500     $25 
Entertainment  2000     $50 

 
 

 
 

 
HOW MANY RAFFLE 
TICKETS HAVE YOU 
SOLD? 
 
MORE TICKETS 
AVAILABLE! 

The raffle is the biggest fund 
raiser of the Festival. Ticket 
prices are $5 each or 6 for 

$25. Please place completed 
stubs and money in an enve-
lope. Envelopes may be re-
turned in the offertory bas-
kets or to the parish office.  

We are asking all families to 
sell at least 12 tickets.  

Fall festival pie competition will be held @ noon on Sunday 9/13. Adult and youth 
divisions (entry forms will be available in the back of church beginning 8/15). For 
details, contact Anna Newbury anewbury80@yahoo.com or 262.215.2999.  
Also, please consider making an extra pie for our country store at the festival.  



Parish Staff Directory (262) 763-1500 
Fr. Jim Volkert (Pastor); Fr. Yamid Blanco (Associate 

Pastor); Susanne Snyder (Director of Music); Sue Vrzan  
(Director of Administrative Services); Dianne Smetana 
(Parish Secretary); Cheryl Theigs (Pastoral Minister to 

the Aging, Sick and Homebound); Loretta Jackson 
(School Principal); Deb Butler  (Assistant Principal);   

Carolyn Kysely (Preschool Director), Margie Robers 
(Director of Religious Education); Jim & Kathy Martin  

Youth Ministry (Life Teen). 

Pastoral Council  Members 
Pam Aldrich (Secretary, 716-6324), Brian Daniel (763-
7317), Susan Gutschow (763-0979), Katherine Lavieri 
(Vice-Chairperson, 414-379-5577); Les Mastalir (763 - 
3426); Terri Newbury (Trustee, 763-6317); Bob Riggs 
(763-6074); Barbara Scherrer (Chairperson, 763-7518); 
Jim Schuster  (Trustee, 763-0897); Jim Sember (763-
0001); Randy Tritz (763-4306). 

Finance Council  Members   Stacy Alan, Loretta 
Jackson, Les Mastaslir, Tom Pederson, Bob Riggs, Jim 
Schuster, Tim Spieglehoff & Fr. Jim Volkert. Stewardship and Debt Reduction  Report  

Ministers  Sat. 4:30 PM  Aug 15 Sunday 8:00   Aug 16 Sun. 10:30  Aug 16 USHERS 

Greeters:    
McHenry N 
McHenry S 

 
Voslar 
Heck 

 
Butler 
Abernethy 

 
Tenhagen 
K. Reesman 

4:30 PM - Eric 
Daniels, Matt 
Daniels, Ralph 
Heck, Glenn Lois, 
Gerald  
Weber Servers   S. Wagner 

B. Tweet 
G. Spiegelhoff 

A. Brahm 
E. Brahm 
L. Brahm 

K. Hackbarth 
S. Pedone 
M. Ramsey 

Bread 1 
Bread 2 
Bread 3 
Cup 1 
Cup 2               

Bob Grandi 
Jennifer Grandi 
Ruth Heck 
Diana Molumby 
Kay Fox 

Deb Glessner 
Anne Pohlman 
Jerry Liesemeyer 
Janet Vogelsang 
Marlene Daniels 

Doreen Vande Velde 
Jean Karpinski 
Mike Majewski 
Deb Dillon 
Pat Dillon 

8:00 AM - Dan 
Creek, Andrew & 
Kathy Dorn, Joyce 
& Les Mastalir, Tim 
Vos, Joe Aldrich 

Lector  
Lector  

1 
2 

L. Robers 
M. Mikula 

J. Sember 
S. Malestic 

J. Uitenbroek 
H. Reesman 

10:30 R. Reesman, 
Mary/Ralph Rice, 
Judy Correll, Chad 
Novasic, Aaron 
Reesman 

Sat. 8:00 AM Aug 15 

 

B. Wright 
L. Dujardin 
S. Dujardin 

 

J. Sember 
B. Scherrer 

We warmly welcome new members to our faith com-
munity.  If you would like to join our parish, registra-
tion forms are available in church.  Please complete 

the form and return it to the church office. Sacra-
ments:  Marriage-Couples should call St. Mary 
Catholic Church’s pastor 6 months to one year     

before  the  wedding date. Baptism-Call the office 
prior to your child’s baptism.  A preparation class for 
parents is   required. Baptisms are held the first and 
third weekend of the month.  Reconciliation-is held 
the second, fourth and fifth weekend of the month 

from 3:30-4 PM in the chapel.  Communion, Confir-
mation and Anointing of the Sick-Call the office.  
If it is after hours, listen for the emergency number.    

Seeking New Knights & New Squires 
Please join our Council 15665. For details,  
call Wayne Bush, 262-210-2810. 
 

            Calling all Young Men: Join the K of C 
            Squire program which strives to provide the 
            spiritual, cultural, civic, social & physical  
improvement of its members, & the development of 
leadership qualities. Call Roger Schmitz, 763-3036. 

Bulletin Announcements  Information for  

the Sunday bulletin is due by 4:00 PM on Monday.   

Our Mission Statement:  Immaculate Conception 
(St. Mary) Parish, established in 1838, is a welcom-
ing Eucharistic community that celebrates the sacra-

ments, provides lifelong formation in a living faith 
and serves all with respect and loving generosity. 

Amount collected 8/02 from 154 envelopes         $8,058.65 
Add’l Parish Pay (6 contributors)                               310.00 
Offertory                                                         874.66 
Total                                                                 $9,243.25 
 

Amount Given Fiscal Year to Date           $68,484.62 
Amount Budgeted to Date (5 weeks)          -$89,423.10 
Difference                                                   -20,938.48 
 

Amount Budgeted for fiscal year (52 weeks)   $930,000.00 
Amount still needed for fiscal year           861,515.38 
 
Amount needed per week to reach  
               budget (47 weeks)                        $18,330.11 
 
Parish Debt Reduction 
Goal                                                            $650,000.00 
 

Amount Collected through 08/02/15 from 
             431 families                                   $519,118.78 
 

Amount still needed                                   $130,881.22 
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